Portland Friends of the Dhamma
Board Meeting Minutes
					April 16, 2020
					     At 6:30pm
Location: Via Zoom Group from individuals' homes

Directors Present : Greg Satir (Board Chair), Kristen Saxton, Stephanie Bekooy, Sakula (Spiritual Director)
Officers Present :  Christine Ye (Secretary), Bonnie Wilson (Treasurer), Alistair Williamson (Vice Chair)
Also Present: Margaret Schilling (for 2nd half of the meeting)

Meeting commenced with a brief silent mediation.

Motion to Approve agendas and Minutes for March monthly meeting and Special meeting April 9,2020.
Board unanimously approved.

BUSINESS:

Spiritual Director Report (copied from Sakula's email):
     It’s been a very Busy weekend with a LOT of emails and conversations with renters, sangha members and monastics. All have been very impressive in how so  many folks have come forward in support of our community and a good deal of what touched my heart was the flexibility people are showing…not the least has been Luang Por Pasanno (able to postpone the May event) and Jessica and Todd (letting go of payment with no reduction in support of the children’s program. Beautiful examples of people’s love for PFoD’s efforts and offerings.
     There will be another batch of resource’s coming out soon (a week or so). I’ll be putting together links of monastic online offerings, some teaching, some chanting, some books and some wonderful online opportunities that folks might find of lovely support during this time of not being able to go to a monastery.

Treasurer's Report:
Bonnie reviewed financial reports for January through March.
Please see Financial attachments in the Agenda Packet.

Alistair presented the reports from the Reforecasted projections Income  (The section below, on income reforecast was copied from Alistair's previous email).

 INCOME REFORECAST DUE TO CORONAVIRUS 4/16/2020
 Bonnie, Greg, and Alistair looked at reforecasting over 4 months April-May-   June-July.
Here what we came up with.
 Income is affected in these two ways:
    - $500/mo less in the dana bowl. Classes typically brings in $700 per month in the bowl. We believe some of these people will move to online giving, but we do not yet have a good guess for how that giving will change or how to support it. So we assume a drop of $500 per month (a loss of 75%).
    - $200/mo less in rental income. Our renters can't use the building. We've worked with them to pay partial rent during this time. We will receive about $200 less per month in rents (a loss of 10%).

    Expenses are affected in these two ways:
    - $200/mo less in building expenses.
    - $600/mo less in programming expenses, with Jessica's offer to forego salary.

    At the end of March we expect to have $6,500 in the General Fund. We had planned to raise $8,000 from a fundraiser and major donors during this time. Forecasting through the end of July:
    - If Major donor & fundraising at 100% ($8,000 total), and we'll have $10,000 in the GF at the end of July.
    - If Major donors & fundraising at 50% of original leaves $6,000 in the GF at the end of July.
    - If Major donors & fundraising at 20% of original leaves $3,800 in the GF at the end of July.

Development Committee Projects:
Greg and Sakula discussed talking to community about effects of the Coronovirus Outbreak on PFoD.
Action item:  Sakula, with the input of the Development Committee, will write up something to post it to the community.

Now that there are more programs in place, The Development Committee wants to expand the coffee campaign to include all community members, planning to bring other people in to help with calling.

The committee is looking into improving awareness of and educating the community on options for planned giving.

Monthly giving and major donor outreach:  The committee is seeking to set up a group to call and thank donors every month for their continued support.

Processing of the Manufactured home donation is complete.  Greg would like to create a video of the Board thanking the donors for the gift.

Bonnie and Greg completed applications to the PPP (Payroll Protection Plan) and the EIDL (Economic Injury Disaster Loan emergency advance).  Though the programs have already run out of money, the applications are in place in event of another funding package.

Bonnie suggested making a video of ways to donate.

Break  (Margaret joined after the break)

LP Pasanno Event Planning

LP Pasanno's trips have been canceled and he expressed flexibly on a date for an on-line fundraiser in May or June.  The Board discussed possible dates, leaning toward June as the better option.
Sakula discussed creating a slide show to highlight to the community how long PFoD has been in existence.
 
Discussion on focus of the Event:
Margaret suggested planning and being ready for a possible latent drop in financial income in September due to the potential possibility that we may not be able to gather in person for the rest of the year and therefore focusing on a forecast for the rest of the year.

Bonnie, as Treasurer, felt strongly the need to get back into a position of healthy operating expenses including having a 6 month reserve of operating expenses.

Greg states that focusing on owning the building vs. building a Capital Fund draw from different donor pools the former having a wider draw and the latter drawing from more community donors, but foremost suggests focusing on just one thing, not multiple ideas.

Motion to Approve postponing the LP Pasanno event until the end of June.
Unanimously approved.
  
The Event Committee will write a new focus to benefit the refuge in the city.

Action item Margaret, Sakula, Stephanie will write up a new sentence in the invitation to change the focus from owning the building to a capital campaign to safeguard Our Refuge in the City.
Margaret requests a deadline date for writing the sentence on the new focus and making it final.

Calendar Review: Not done and not rescheduled.

Other Business:

Carry over unfinished action items:
Action item:  Greg will draft a letter to the donors regarding use of the home. Included in the letter will be Sakula's explanation of appropriateness of a house for monastics.  The draft will be submitted to Sakula for approval before sending the letter to the donors.
Action item: Alistair will schedule the heat pump installation.
Action item: Bonnie will talk to the insurance agency about decreasing premiums while the building is not being used for gatherings.

Meeting Adjourned at 9:45pm

